
Newsletter 
No. 4.           25th October 2024 

Website: www.ourladys.devon.sch.uk 

Twitter:   @OurLadys_School             Telephone: 01271 345164 

In Our Lady’s Catholic Primary School we learn about God and try to follow his footsteps by 

showing care and respect for one another. 

Dear Parents and Carers  
 
Thank you for all of your support during this first half-
term. The children have made a wonderful start to 
the school year and been working really hard. 
  
It was great to see so many of you join the Year 4 
Harvest Assembly last week. The Eagle Class did a 
great job and have raised a large amount of items to 
contribute to our Food Pantry, which sits by the front 
entrance gates. This Pantry is available to anyone 
that needs it, so please help yourselves. 
 
We spent today, Friday 25th,  celebrating our 
Academy, Plymouth CAST’s, 10 year Anniversary. We 
worked on a ‘ten’ theme, alongside Times Table Rock 
Stars celebrating our number knowledge. 
 
Thank you for your support and contributions 
towards the coffee/cake morning this morning, it was 
great to see so many faces from our school 
community. Any money raised will go to the Catholic 
Children’s Society (Plymouth) so thank you. It was 
magical to see the children’s excitement dressing up 
as Rock Stars for the day. We are so impressed with 
their enthusiasm towards times tables rock stars this 
term and next term we will be introducing weekly 
awards to acknowledge this (Times Table Rock Stars 
is used in KS2 and Numbots in EY/KS1). 
  
Have a peaceful half term and we look forward to 
welcoming you back on Tuesday 5th November.  
 
Kind regards  
 
Rob Meech, Executive Headteacher and Lorna 
Wilby, Head of School 
 
 

Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 

Autumn Term Dates 
Fri 25th Oct          Last day of half term 
Mon 28th Oct Half Term Holiday 
Thu 31st Oct Deadline for secondary school              
   places 
Mon4th Nov Non Pupil Day—School Closed 
Tue 5th Nov  Pupils Return to School 
Wed 6th Nov Swimming starts for Y4 
Wed 13th Nov Filled Shoebox’s to be in school 
Wed 13th Nov Swimming Y4 
Fri 15th Nov PTFA Bingo Evening 
Wed 20th Nov Swimming Y4 
Wed 27th Nov Swimming Y4 
Wed 4th Dec Swimming Y4 
Fri 6th Dec  PTFA School Disco 
Wed 11th Dec Last Swimming Y4 
Fri 20th Dec Children’s Chocolate Raffle 
Fri 20th Dec Last day of term 
Mon 6th Jan Children Return to School 
 
 

New Dinner Menu 
Please be aware that our dinner menu will be chang-
ing from Tuesday 5th November.  This is now on the 
school website and attached  on parentmail with  this 
newsletter. 
 
https://www.ourladys.devon.sch.uk/web/
school_dinners/288544 
 
Please note that there will be a change to this menu 
on Thursday 7th November.  As it is  Fireworks week, 
we will be serving Rocket Dog (hotdog) or veggie 
rocket dog with chips, baked beans and peas with 
Rocky ‘Rocket’ Road for dessert. 



 

Barn-a-b’s at Our Lady’s  

  It's been a busy 7 weeks, we have loved 
getting to know our new families. The 
children are all beginning to settle; learning 

the routines and all the children's names.  
 
We have included some healthy eating information we 
received. This really emphasises just how much sugar 
is in our food, and how easy it is to overload children 
with sugar. Too much screen time can also be harmful 
to children. In Barn-a-b's we keep screen time to a 
minimum, using the screen to help us to learn songs 
and as an end of day calm down time.  
 
We are lucky to work with other professionals that 
support children. Nursery Plus offer weekly support to 
children who with a bit of extra support can close any 
gaps that are forming between them and their peers. 
We also work with Early Years complex needs team. 
They offer a more bespoke approach to support 
children who are more than 12 months behind 
their peers. They can support us in setting, or at you at 
home. DIAS are a service that provides support to 
parents for many things. There are lots of other 
services that can support families so please ask if you 
want to know more. 
 
Enjoy an extra hour in bed when the clocks go back - 
although young children don't really see it that way!  
Have a lovely half term, and see you back on Tuesday 
5th November. (Monday 4th is a non pupil day). 
 
Cathy, Jane, Liia, Lisa and Tracey  

Year 6 Parents 
You should have received details about how to 
apply online for a secondary school place for your 
child as this opened on 1st September. You need 
to apply for a school place online by 31st October. 
If we can be of any help in the process please do 
not hesitate to contact Mrs Welland in the school 
office. 
 
As always it is crucial that applications are 
received by the deadline of 31st October. Online 
applicants will receive immediate confirmation of 
their preferences, but can change their minds any 
time until midnight on 31st October, and can log 
in to see their offers on the morning of Monday 
3rd March 2024. Please apply at: 
 

www.devon.gov.uk/admissionsonline 
 

Detailed information on how to apply for your 
child’s transfer to Secondary Education in 
September 2025 can be found at: 
 

https://new.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/
school-information/apply-for-a-school-place/
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The next newsletter will go home on:   

Friday  15th November 2024 

Headteacher’s Awards 

Well done to the following 
children who have recently 
received Headteacher’s awards:- 

We are so proud 

of you 

 

Heron 
Marley 
Lucy 
 
Puffin 
Williams 
Wilson 
Steph 
 
Owl 
Jonathan 
Oliver D 

Owl 
Harleigh x2 
 
Eagle 
Faith x3 
Emelia 
Indy 
Brooke x3 
Tommy x2 
Liam 
Ava B x2 

Welsh Brass Trio 
On Wednesday 16th October we welcomed the Welsh 
Brass Trio to school.  The wholeschool attended this 
and had a wonderful time listening to the lovely 
music.  Instagram @DevonMusicEdHub  
 

Kingfisher 
Tyler 
Juaan 
 
Swallow 
Angelika 



Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 

PE Days 
When your child has PE they should be coming into 
school in their PE kits and remaining in them all day. 
 
Robin   Tuesday and Thursday 
Heron           Wednesday and Friday 
Puffin            Tuesday and Wednesday 
Owl               Wednesday and Friday 
Eagle            Monday and Thursday 
Kingfisher    Monday and Friday 
Swallow       Monday and Tuesday  
 
PE lessons will continue to be held outside even in 
the rain so please ensure that your child has a 
waterproof coat, they may even need gloves and 
hats as we progress into the winter months.   
 
As the weather gets colder, if you have not done so 
already, you can purchase, for £15, a PE Hoodie with 
the school logo for children to wear for PE.  
Alternatively children can wear their school jumper 
for PE.  Please order these via the school office.  

School Website 
Please keep a check on the school website as this will 
be updated regularly.  The class pages will be updated 
with class newsletters, photos, areas of topic etc.  You 
will find details on all our key documents and policies 
together with the current school dinner menu.   
 
Please visit:-      www.ourladys.devon.sch.uk 

Don’t forget that Eagle class will be attending swimming lessons every Wednesday afternoon from 
Wednesday 6th November until Wednesday 11th December.  Eagle class can wear their PE kits on a 

Wednesday during this time. 

Parents, Teachers and Friends Association (PTFA) 
 
As always, our wonderful PTFA are thinking and planning ahead.  Some dates for your diaries already are:- 
 
Bingo Evening—15th November 
Xmas Disco—6th December 
Chocolate Raffle—20th December 

 
 
We are looking for donations for prizes and raffle prizes for the 
bingo night, along with donations of chocolate for the Christmas 
Children’s Chocolate Raffle.  Please drop any donations off to the 
school office. 
 

 
Please look out in the school newsletter  or Parentpay for future PTFA planned events for the Autumn term. 
 
Our PTFA meet on a Thursday once a month.  Please contact the school office if you are willing to help and 
would like to attend the next meeting and put any ideas forward. 

Heart of Gold Awards 
Well done to all the children who 
have achieved our Heart of Gold 
Award for displaying our school 
rules:- 

 
Midna 

Phoebe-Mae 

Vania 

Nellie 

Tyler 

Leila –Jai 
Lillie 
Deanna 
Edwin 
Steph 
Anya 

Emilia 
Willow 
Lexi 



Absence guidance for Parents/Carers 
What YOU must do: 
Telephone the school (ideally before 8.30am) each 
day of your child’s absence. 
Tell the school in advance of any medical appoint-
ments and bring in appointment cards/letters. 
If you are not sure whether your child is well 
enough to attend school, send them in anyway as 
they often perk up on arrival. 
Have a backup plan for if your child misses 
transport, call on a family member, neighbour or 
friend. 
If you and your child are experiencing difficulties 
with school attendance then talk to us as a first 
step so we can help! 
 
What WE will do: 
Check your child’s attendance every day. 
Phone home to discuss your child’s attendance 
with you. 
Invite you into school for attendance meetings if 
we are concerned. 
If we cannot establish a reason for absence, then 
we may make a welfare home visit. 
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Current school attendance is 96.4%  which is 
slightly above national average of 95.7%. 

Acrostic Poems by Puffin Class to celebrate 10 years 
of our school being part of the Plymouth CAST Multi 
Academy Trust. 
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Our Lady’s Food Pantry 
We would like to thank you for coming to our Harvest Assembly on Friday.  It 
was a wonderful afternoon of prayer and celebration of all that food we 
have and can share.  We are delighted to say that our Food Pantry is up and 
running.  It is available to all and we would love if you could add and take 
away from it as you need.  Many thanks for your support and help and lets 
care for each other by sharing with each other.   
 
God bless 
 
Mrs Cohen and the Chaplaincy Team 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We will be collecting the shoeboxes (Samaritan’s 

Purse again this year.  Filled shoeboxes will need to be 

in school by Wednesday 13th November. 
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CAST 10th Anniversary Celebrations 
We held a wonderful cake sale and coffee morning today.  We 
also all dressed up as rock stars. Our School Chaplains (and our 
Chief Executive Officer, Zoe Batten) had great fun.   

We also made 
welcome funds for 
the Catholic 
Children’s Society.   
 
 

 
Thank you to everyone that supported our event. 
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